January 25, 2002





Kris Davidson


CPS Case Manager


1509 A. West Gurley		RE:  Allyson Arrowwood and Walter Burien  


Prescott, AZ  86305





Dear Kris,





	A visit between Allyson and her father with supervision from Helen Dimmer took place on Wednesday, January 23, 2002.  The “acute anxiety”  that has been reported was not evident during this visit.  In fact, when asked by her father about the family fish, Allyson stated that she wants to feed them.  When asked about giving up her bed, she stated that she wants him to keep it for her.  





	 During the visit, Allyson also stated that she has slept with Foster Mother, Barbara, on the couch and that Barbara usually sleeps on the couch while her husband sleeps on the big water bed.  We are aware that Allyson often stretches the truth or has difficulty telling the truth.  Nonetheless, these statements about Allyson’s perception of her sleeping arrangements are of concern to us.  Further concern is that the Foster Mother is not the appropriate person to be transporting Allyson to counseling and visits.  





	We have further concern that the teenage sons in this family are encouraging Allyson to think and speak about sex and being pregnant.  In a former foster home, the older sister Nikki reported that teenage boys were being sexually active with Allyson and that they were “coming on” to her.   





	We trust that in your next report to the Court, you will make a special point of informing all parties that Dr. Moe and Mario addresssed allegations of abuse and found them unsubstantiated as to Walter Burien.  It is important to reference that these unsubstantiated allegations had taken place before the interview with Ms Germany and that that interview was so tainted that it should not be part of the evidence in this matter.  We are pleased that no further counseling for Allyson will be done by Julie Germany.





	We realize that you are now recommending a foster home placement for Allyson in Mesa.  We agree and look forward to immediate efforts in this direction.  I have left a voice mail for Laurie White who returns to her office on Tuesday, January 29.  Thank you, Kris.  If you have any questions or need our assistance, feel free to call.  





						Very truly yours,








						DeeAn Gillespie


						For the Firm


///


cc:  	Susan Gebhard


FCRB


	CASA


	Eileen Bond


	David Wilson


	Helen Dimmer


	Walter Burien
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